






 

 
 

Caleb Appleman, Acting Director 
600 S. Market St., McArthur, OH 45651 

740-596-7013 • director@vintoncountyparks.org 

 

April 30, 2024 

United States Representative Brad Wenstrup (OH-02) 
2335 Rayburn H.O.B. 
Washington, DC  20515 

Re: Community Project Funding for Jackson County Water Co. 

Representative Wenstrup: 

The Vinton County Park District endorses Jackson County Water Company’s application for Community Project 
Funding. Vinton County’s Goosecreek Valley Project will bring water to at least 31 additional households on 
Pretty Run Road and Goosecreek Road that do not currently have a reliable source of potable water, in 
addition to multiple vacation rentals that are the backbone of our local tourism industry. 

Together with the Jackson County Water Company’s previously funded projects that are bringing water lines 
to Garrett Ridge and the intersection of Goosecreek and Pretty Run, this infrastructure project will complete a 
loop that will support the expansion of water service to over 300 households over the next decade and boost 
economic development in the area—an expansion of water service not seen in Vinton County in over twenty 
years. This will attract new tourism businesses in an area that is prime for that type of development.  It’s 
nearby to many existing lodging facilities and Le Petit Chevalier Farm Winery, as well as future potential park 
district properties. 

We appreciate your consideration of Jackson County Water Company’s application. 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Caleb Appleman 
Acting Director, Vinton County Park District 

 



April 30, 2024 

United States Representative Brad Wenstrup (OH-02) 
2335 Rayburn H.O.B. 
Washington, DC 20515 

Representative Wenstrup, 

31927 State Route 93 
McArthur OH 45651 
Phone: 740-596-5233 
Toll Free: 1-800-596-5233 
vintcohd@vintonohhealth.org 

The Vinton County Health Department supports Jackson County Water Company's request for 
Community Project Funding that will allow them to connect more customers to water as part of 
the Phase 8 Garrett Ridge Project. This water service expansion will bring water to over 80 
households in Vinton County that do not have a reliable source of potable water. It will also 
improve lines that serve 127 customers in both Vinton and Jackson counties in order to sustain 
service to those homes. 

If funded, this infrastructure project will lay the foundation for an expansion of water service to 
over 300 households near McArthur in the next decade. 

Bringing safe, reliable water to unserved homes is very important to the health and safety of 
people in Vinton County. 

We appreciate your consideration of Jackson County Water Company's request. 

Sincerely, 

~~-mb, 
Susan Crapes, MD 
Interim Health Commissioner 
Vinton County Health Department 


